
Town Manager’s Update 
December 16, 2021

 
 
Announcements 
 

• Property tax bills are due by December 30th.  Property owners who have not received a 
bill should contact the Tax Collector’s office to arrange for a duplicate bill. 
 

• The Transfer Station will be closing its gate at 3:15 PM on Friday, December 24th. 
 
 
Town Manager’s Report 

• Work is now starting on the Wasserman Park Beach Renovation Project. The 
contractors are on site and the dredging portion of the project will be starting soon. The 
work is scheduled to occur over the next few months. In the spring; they will begin to 
rebuild the beach which will be done in time for summer. This project when complete; 
will provide residents with a much nicer swimming area. 
 

• Merrimack TV will premiere JMUES, Middle School, and High School winter 
concerts this Friday, December 17th beginning at 7PM on CH21 and HD 1071. Each 
concert was recorded with multiple cameras by Media Division staff with assistance 
from volunteer, Greg Cunningham. These concerts will play throughout the holiday 
season and made available on the Merrimack TV YouTube channel and streaming 
devices over the weekend. 
 

• The Solid Waste Division will be taking delivery of two new live floor trailers next 
week.  The trailers are used to haul trash and other wastes from the Transfer Station to 
the disposal location.  This will complete the 5 year planned program for replacement 
of the original four live floor trailers.  The remaining two original trailers will be 
traded in as part of the transaction. 


